(School Letterhead)


SAMPLE LETTER TO PARENTS
(Date)

Dear Parent(s) or Guardian(s),

You may not be aware that your child’s school is built to withstand earthquakes. 
Most homes and buildings are built using the standards set in the Uniform Building Code. However, the Field Act legislates that California public K-12 school buildings are designed and built using higher standards, monitored more carefully, and inspected continuously during construction.
On March 10, 1933, a 6.3 magnitude earthquake struck the City of Long Beach and its surrounding communities. The earthquake occurred at 5:55 in the morning and damaged or destroyed a large number of wooden and brick buildings, including over 200 schools.  When the public saw the damaged schools, they realized how terrible the results would have been if the earthquake had struck during the school day.

On April 10, 1933, exactly 30 days after the earthquake, the California Legislature enacted the Field Act (named after Don Field, a member of the California State Assembly), which mandates that all California K-12 public schools use earthquake-resistant design and construction.

As a result of the Field Act, no public school building constructed under the Field Act has either partially or completely collapsed during an earthquake. More importantly, no students have died or been injured in a school building during an earthquake since the Field Act was implemented. Schools built under the Field Act are safer than the buildings built in the community that follow local building codes.

Students are better protected from the dangers of earthquakes when they are at school because:
	· Schools are built to Field Act standards. 
· Schools have fire alarm and sprinkler systems.
· Schools have a Safe School Plan for emergencies.
	· Schools have emergency supplies.
· Schools are inspected regularly. 

· Schools conduct emergency drills.


If you have any questions about emergency plans and procedures at our school or need further information, please call our school office at (School Telephone Number).
If you would like more information about emergency preparedness in LAUSD or the Field Act, please visit ParentEmergencyInformation.lausd.net, or contact School Operations - Office of Emergency Services at EmergencyServices@lausd.net or (213) 241-3889.
Sincerely,

Principal
